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BRAND HIGHWAY - CONSTRUCTION OF PASSING LANES

Hon Murray Criddle to the Parliamentary Secretary representing the Minister for Planning and
Infrastructure

Are there plans for additional passing lanes to be constructed on the Brand Highway during the next
three years?

If so, how many lanes will be constructed and what is the location of these proposed passing lanes?

Hon ADELE FARINA replied:
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Yes.

Two passing lanes will be constructed in 2006/07 on Brand Highway. These will be for northbound
traffic and will be located near the Eneabba townsite and at Kailis Drive, approximately 12 km south of
Dongara.

These works will complement other recent improvements undertaken on Brand Highway including a
new passing lane 15 km north of Dongara, which was completed in April 2006 at a cost of $1 million.
In addition, 53 km of audible edge lines were completed between Dongara and Geraldton and a
further 50 km of shoulder sealing and audible edge lining was completed between Eneabba and
Dongara at a cost of $2 million. Other improvements being undertaken in 2005/06 include:

¢ Brand Highway / McCartney Road intersection at a cost of $415 000;
*  Brand Highway/Midland Road intersection improvements at a cost of $185 000;

* Brand Highway - extension of the passing lane 5 km east of Dongara near Pell Bridge at a cost
of $0.5 million.
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